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March 17, 2003

Information Collection Comments
Chief Counsel’s Office

Office of Thrift Supervision

1700 G Streect N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20552

Re: TFR Revisions, OMB No. 1550-0023
Dear Sir or Madam:

Quaker City Bank is a $1.5 billion thrift with twenty-four retail banking offices
in southern California. Its holding company, Quaker City Bancorp, Inc., is traded
on NASDAQ under the trading symbol of “QCBC.” We are submitting this letter
to comment on the Office of Thrift Supervision (OTS) proposal published in the
Federal Register on January 23, 2003 to amend certain disclosures in the
quarterly Thrift Financial Report (TFR) and accelerate the filing deadline.

While we expect the additional information being proposed to be obtainable
given the current filing deadlines, we strongly disagree with the proposal to
accelerate these filing dates.

As with most financial institutions, the preparation of the TFR is performed by
the same group of people that also are charged with closing the books each
month, preparing the reports and analysis for the Board of Directors of the Bank,
earnings press releases and any SEC documents also due on a quarterly basis.

We spend a great deal of time preparing the TFR’s, which contain a considerable
amount of information, in order to assure their accuracy. Then they are reviewed
by our senior officers, an internal TFR Review Committee, and the Board Audit
Committee. Even without the additional 36 hours that the OTS is estimating to
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accumulate the proposed additional information, adding additional staff to accommodate the
proposed shortened filing date for a report that is prepared and filed just once per quarter seems to
be an unjustified burden on a financial institution.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment and sincerely hope you will reconsider your proposal to
accelerate the filing deadlines for the TER including the CMR.

Sincerely,

Rick McGill
President & CEO




